
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

            

 
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 22nd July 2016 

istening  xcellence  ttitude  espect  egotiate  njoy   esponsible   upport 

Our Value of the Month for July is Friendship  

This year the children have begun to connect with the five British Values of Democracy, Tolerance, Mutual Respect, Individual 

Liberty and Rule of Law, to the school Values.  The promotion of Values based education and British Values has developed into a 

positive school ethos, which is now embedded in all aspects of school life.  Our values journey will continue in September with 

‘Friendship’ in the first week followed by the Values: ‘Thoughtfulness and Sensitivity’. 

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator 

Dear Parents, Governors and Friends, 
 

Another year at Prince of Wales has reached its conclusion and all our achievements this year mirror the tremendous work that has 

been put in by all stakeholders, especially our staff – I give my heartfelt thanks to my colleagues.  
 

I had hoped to share our OFSTED report before we broke up but that is now published in September.  

One hint at what may be said about the quality of our outdoor learning environment comes in the form of us winning GOLD in the 

Enfield in Bloom competition. Well done to gardeners, Craig and Chris, for their hard work, to our Environment Team for their 

inspiring vision and all classes for making the most of this wonderful learning resource.   
 

Unfortunately, we say good bye to colleagues and friends who are moving on to other exciting opportunities. However, we 

celebrate their achievements and thank them for their dedication to pupils’ learning at our school: 

Miss Russell – will continue her teaching career in a new school and take on the role of Curriculum Leader; the following staff are 

inspired to become teachers and start their training next term: Miss Begum, Miss Cetin,  Mr James and Mr Roughan – we wish you 

every success and look forward to hearing from you when you qualify; Miss Kombou and Miss Ricketts will train to become 

educational psychologists and  Miss Farrell will study speech and language therapy; Miss Pitta hopes to find her dream job as a 

teacher in Cyprus and Ms Ryde is moving to Scotland. We wish you all every success and happiness. 
 

We also say farewell to our Year 6 pupils, who have done themselves proud in setting an even higher standard of learning 

behaviours, achievement and progress. I especially thank our Head Girl, Abigail, and Head Boy, Frederick, as well as our peer 

mentors for their support and initiatives. Remember to always be Gold Medal Learners. Good luck in secondary school.  
 

Finally, I wish you all a lovely and relaxing summer.  
 

Jan Bless 

 

 

Child of the Term Awards – Summer 2016 

These children were chosen this term for excellent achievement in a range of academic areas, demonstrating good 

attitude and behaviour, using the LEARNERS Values and being good role models to their peers: 

Reading 
Noami 1K, Marlon 1T, James 1A, Luca 2Ri, Almira 2A, 2Ru, Meliz 3F, Elif 3G, Berrydo 3N, Adrian 4H,Priscilla 4L, Bailey 4F, 

Ahmed 5L, Cheyenne 5S, Paromita 6T, Renae 6B, Mehmet 6H, Demi Rainbow 

Writing 
 Chidera 1k, Aiyana 1T, Kimora-Lee 1A, Begum 2Ri, Demetri 2Ru, Demi 2A, Shekina 3F, Karlie 3G, Eryn 3N, Tuana 4H,            

  Hatice 4L, Amari-Lee 4F,Shamari 5L, Eliyah 5S, George 6T, Abigail 6B,  Jamie-Louise 6H, Jeannelya Rainbow 

Number 
 Meryam 1k, Ismail 1T, Aaron 1A, Ali 2Ri, Hazel 2A, Jayden 2Ru, Onur 3F, Gervais 3G, Yakub 3N, Dilan 4H, Hamza 4L,       

  Acelya 4F, Olawunmi 5L, Shria 5S, Lario 6T, Yusuf 6B, Ilay 6H, Caleb Rainbow 

Creativity 
 Jeramiah 1K, Demi1T, Hifa 1A, Aysem 2Ri Jiyan 2A, Austin 2Ru, Alicya 3F, Gisem 3G, Kyra  3N, Ilayda 4H, Arthur 4L,  

  Louisette 4F, Hunnie 5L, Justina 5S, Zavier 6T, Mariam 6B, Lana 6H, Michael Rainbow 

Attitude and 

Behaviour 

 Kyran 1K, Charleene 1T, Rei 1A, Hivay 2Ri, Adam 2A, Brooklyn 2Ru, Elifsu 3F, Nana 3G, Marwa 3N,Stacey 4H, Eris 4L,Amine 4F,  

 Shko 5L, Camita  5S, Sapphire 6T, Shaloma 6B, Yagmur 6H Jack Rainbow 

Governors’ 

Award 

Reading;-  Jamie Cleland         Maths;-  Yusuf Demir           PE/Sport;-  Zayvier Ayeni          Music;-  Abigail Esalo- Etombo 

Governor’s award for Academic Achievement;- Naoum Gkiokas 
 



  
 

 

  

            

   

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                

    

     

 

Dates for your diary        Value for July: friendship  

 
Thurs, Fri 1st and 2nd Sept 

Monday 5th September 

24th-28th October 

Monday 31st October  

Tuesday 1st November 

  Staff Inset – school closed 

  Start of school year ’16 -’17 

 Half Term Break 

 Staff Inset – school closed 

 Start Autumn 2 term 

Hi all, 

I am delighted to feedback that the contributions for the Gam:ED 

2016 Project have been collected and are now on a ship on their way to 

the school in The Gambia. I will be travelling out there to collect  the 

shipment at the beginning of September. 

 

Contributions were given by: 

Coombs Croft Library (Tottenham) 

Woodgreen Library (Woodgreen) 

Barnet Social Services. 

Friends and family 

POW, including staff and pupils. 

 

I would like to once again say A MASSIVE THANK YOU to supporting the 

project and the school also wish me to tell you how grateful they are. 

The PRIZE that goes with the winning raffle ticket , so please 

present this to the office to collect a bag full of goodies. 

I will be sure to update you about the project upon my return in 

September. 

Kind regards,                 Laura Rickets 

 

Enjoy cycling or want to improve? There is a nice 

range of FREE cycling opportunities this holiday: 

http://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/enfield/  

Start the next term well:  

Purchase the appropriate school uniform from 

http://www.uniform4kids.com/Category/POWSchoolwear Please buy 

only fully black footwear – non branded black shoes. 

 

Catching your dreams in a jar 

The BFG film comes out today, so what an 

opportunity to see the film of the book that so 

many of our children have enjoyed.   

An exciting piece of homework this holiday is to 

discuss your dreams and aspirations as a family 

and then capture your dream in a jar – any jar. 

Bring your jars into your new class and share 

them with your new friends and adults. They will 

be displayed throughout the school and prizes 

will be given for the best dreams. During the first 

week back the whole school will be immersed 

in the BFG. 

For more information and inspiration visit: 

http://www.visitlondon.com/bfg/dream-jars  

LAST PAPER NEWSLETTER 

REMEMBER that in order for you to read the newsletter from 

September, you will need to provide the school office with 
your email address as we will stop sending copies home to 

cope with a significant decrease in school funding. 

Summer Homework  

Don’t lose your hard earned knowledge, understanding and skills. 

To encourage our pupils to complete tasks during the holidays, I will be 

awarding as many as 5 points towards their first HT award. 

They will be earned for successfully demonstrating that maths work, 

summer reading scheme and writing are completed.  

Also, check out our Gloriumptious Dream in a Jar Project that we expect 

all pupils to complete on their return to school on 5
th

 September.  

 


